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First thing this morning we took a spider shot before beginning to dig. This spider shot shows the sliver of 2140 with the white plaster line we articulated yesterday, then to the north we have the reed mat 2141 in situ, then we have the huge cobble foundation 2139, then we have the cobble pavement 2143 (not fully exposed, but the southern part is visible), then we have the pebble pavement of 2117 fully exposed and then north of 2117 we have 2120 which remains unexcavated. 

After spider shots (which took up a lot of time) we peeled off the pebble pavement L2117 and screened everything on the hand held, small gauge bone screen. Screening this locus produced lots of small bits of sherds, bone and some demir tas. As we peeled off 2117, we exposed the tops of the cobbles of 2143; Locus 2143 does not continue as far north as 2117 did. It peters out about 30cm south of the north edge of 2117. There were several flat lying pot sherds resting on 2143 near the west baulk; we photoed these but did not get a precise drawing onto the dayplan (sorry). 
I asked Emreh to use a small pick to gently section off a 5cm deep mass of the best reed impressions preserved in 2141 as of today; once he set to work I checked on him twice and he seemed to be doing fine working on the parts of the reed that are not well preserved and I assumed that this meant that he was preparing to cut out the good area of reed impression for conservation as we had discussed. When I went back to check on him a 3rd time, the reed mat was chop-suey, bye-bye donkey, bitmis. So I am thankful that I saved the ‘negative’ portion of the reed mat impression as I was excavating 2140 coming down on top of 2141. At least we have those samples preserved and photos to refer back to. Once this reed mat 2141 was gone (forever…) I changed locus to L2144 because logically the soil under the reed mat is not the same as the reed mat itself and not the same as the soil above the reed mat. But please note: the soil of the base of 2131 plus 2140 plus 2141 plus 2144 is all part of the same wall construction. One can see this correspondence by looking at the south and west baulks—the brick lines of this part of the wall system continue in the same way throughout these loci; I simply excavated them under different locus numbers to be cautious and just in case the reed mats indeed separated significantly different entities (which, again, they do not). 
Although we did not move much soil today, we got some good questions answered, and that is worth something in the end. 

